

Minutes for the Meeting held on Paparoa Primary School PTA Meeting held on Tuesday 14th of March at Paparoa Primary School commencing at 2.30pm.

Present: Lisa Wintle, Jenny Longdon, Julie Harper, Alison Cadman, Pauline Cant, Christine Stewart

Apologies: Kate Wellwood, Grace Seward, Belinda Lydiard

Minutes of the previous meeting – Pauline moves that the minutes from the PTA meeting held on Monday February 13<sup>th</sup> be accepted as a true and correct record. Hanna second.

Correspondance – Bank Statements, Abacus Printing, Jack 'n' Jill

Financial Report –

Pass for payment

- Lisa for MYOB - \$271.46
- Packaging Cleaning LTD - \$166.28
- " " \$236.53
- Donation to the school for the sound system - \$199.00

We have decided to investigate the possibility of setting up a Countdown Account under the School PTA – Hanna to look into.

MATTERS ARISING –

Warehouse BBQ – Quieter than last year, we made \$310 profit, report attached.

Swimming Sports - \$150ish profit

Tinfoil – In progress.

Lions Dinner – Pauline has this in Hand, Pauline, Hanna, Jenny, Kate and Lisa to help on the night. Report to follow at the next meeting.

Easter Raffle – Waiting on donations still, Hanna and Kate have this all under control. Tickets to go out soon.

Outdoor Working Committee – Kowhai trees are going on in on Wednesday. Kate and Jenny are gardening on Fridays with students. Mr Ellis is interested in doing a mural on the Plywood between room four and five. Plenty of space to put other murals, as and when interested parties come forward. Jenny and Kate are going to meet with Alison about other outdoor initiatives.

Fundraising Ideas – Keep looking at these throughout the year.

GENERAL BUSINESS –

Job descriptions and Expectations – To be bought to the next meeting.

Paparoa PTA Page is being rebranded and we are going to make three current members as admin. Moved Jenny, seconds Julie Harper. All in favour.

Quiz Night – Date set 23<sup>rd</sup> June. Jenny to look into the liquor license. Maybe try out BYO and some light nibbles. Mid Winter Christmas theme?. Best dressed Team prize not table. Going to ask for prizes for raffles on the night. Jenny to take the lead with help from the committee as needed.

Sculptures on the Kaipara – To be discussed at the next meeting.

Room 1 Camp – Room 1 is going on camp to the Tangihua Lodge at the end of November. Cost to parents to be between \$100 and \$120. Alison would like the parents to have an opportunity to

fundraise for their children's camp fees while also giving the students opportunities as well. Alison is going to send out a letter to parents of room 1 parents to see if they are interested in fundraising. Potential for the children to do fundraising also with the PTA providing monetary support as asked. Alison also put forward the idea of the PTA potentially paying for an activity while on camp or some other sort of financial support. To be discussed closer to the camp

Plan for the Year –

Term 1 – Swimming sports, easter raffle, Warehouse BBQ, Lions Dinner, Tinfoil- Belinda

Term 2 – Quiz Night,

Term 3 – Possum Purge, Cross Country BBQ, (Sculptures on the Kaipara)

Term 4 – Pet and Show Day, Warehouse BBQ, Athletics BBQ,

Meeting Closed – 4.30

Next Meeting - Friday the 5<sup>th</sup> of May at 2.30pm